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Member Alert!   Please be advised that you may be charged $40.00 for parking by the dumpsters after midnight.  A 
notice will be posted. 
 
Events:   The Summer Fishing Contest was April 1st through September 30th.  Sign-up for this event is CLOSED.  Results to 
be posted after September 30th. 

The Friday Fish Fry is back!  Starting Friday, September 13th and 27th.  Then every other Friday in 2019: October 11thand 
24th.  November 8th and 22nd.  December 6th and 20th.  Dinners will be served starting at 4:00PM.   Please use the sign-up 
sheet on the board at the Club if you can volunteer to help.  Baked goods are needed to sell.  Plastic bags for take-out 
dinners are welcome. 

The 6th Annual Doug Yonkers Memorial Golf Outing is Saturday, September 14th, 2:00 PM at Chase Hammond Golf 
Course.  See flyer for details or contact Julie Jurkas to sign up.  Limited steak dinners to be purchased by non-golfers the 
day of the golf outing for $15.00.  Dinner will be served at 6:30PM. 
 
Calling all Rec Club Ladies!  Ladies Night will be held Tuesday, September 24th at 6:30PM.  Bring a wrapped bottle of 
wine or liquor for a drawing. 
 
Mark your Calendar:                     

SEPTEMBER 2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Summer Fishing Contest – April 1st through September 30th  

Fish Fry – Friday, September 13th and 27th starting at 4:00PM 

Muskegon Rec Club Meeting – Wednesday, September 11TH at 7:00PM 

Women’s Auxiliary Meeting – Thursday, September 12TH at 6:30PM 

Doug Yonkers Golf Outing – Saturday, September 14th   

October 2019 TATTLER information deadline – Friday, September 20th     

Ladies Night – Tuesday, September 24th at 6:30PM 

 

A Special Thank You to:  Everyone that donated fund, food, and their time to make the 117th Anniversary Party a huge 
success.  Special thanks to Tim Klinefelter for providing the entertainment with a variety of music and talented 
musicians.  We are all beyond grateful that they performed well past their agreed upon time.  Jim Wellise and Tom 
Rubens for organizing and putting together the Party.  Gary Ferris for fixing the gas grill in time for the Anniversary 
cookout. 

Tony and Lorrie West, who are new members, for their “over and above” volunteerism.  Along with Gary Ferris, they 
power washed and painted the block wall.  Todd Franks, Kurt Chester, Wayne Cross and Ed Slorf for replacing fence 
sections that were broken.  Gary Ferris for mowing the hill and Lisa Biggs for helping with the lawn.  Rick Wallenstein for 
spraying the weeds in the parking lot and other areas. 

Everything looked beautiful for our Anniversary Party.  We appreciate all who gave of themselves to help out to make 
this event a success! 

Your Help is Needed:   We ask that you respect our Club and pick-up and discard beer bottles, cans and trash 
appropriately.  Please use the receptacles provided for the disposal of cigarette butts.  Do not leave cigarettes on the 
ledges because they are leaving burn marks, which deface our building.   



 

 

 
Condolences: to the family of Robert Blaire Lingle.  Donations are being requested for the Kids Christmas Party in his 
honor.  Envelopes are available to make contributions or you can add money to the container on the bar.  
 
MRC Member Meeting:  Club members will meet on Wednesday, September 11th at 7:00PM.    

MRC Board Members:   President-Rob Neiser; Vice President-Kelly Swift; Secretary-Lee Johnson; Treasurer-Steve 

Colligan; Senior Trustee-Jim Wellise; Intermediate Trustee-Todd Franks; Junior Trustee-Kurt Chester; Sergeant at Arms-

Pat “Duke” Dutkiewicz.   

MRC Auxiliary Member Meeting:  The Auxiliary meeting will be Thursday, September 12th starting at 6:30PM.   

MRC Auxiliary Board Members:   President-Anne Valentine; Vice President-Marley Johnson; Secretary-Barb Wood; 

Treasurer-Gina Kittle; Sergeant at Arms-Janice Dutkiewicz.   

2019 Membership Dues:  Have you paid your dues?  New members must be sponsored and dues are $50.00.  Auxiliary 
member dues are $25 and $30 for new members. 

MRC Application for Membership:  When sponsoring a new member, our Bylaws require the sponsor and applicant to 
attend the membership meeting so the new applicant can be voted on.   

Volunteers:   as the oldest private club in Michigan, we rely on our volunteers!  Please be reminded that all new 
members MUST volunteer at the Club on two different occasions within the first 12 months of membership. 

Club Decorum:   We ask that all members practice discretion while using the Club facilities.  Please try to control loud 
foul language (especially when we are open to the public).  We always want to put our best face forward when we have 
guests.  Thank you to all who help to keep the Club clean and safe!  
 
Attention Members:  NO ANIMALS are allowed inside the Club (Health Department rules).  The only exception is a 
certified service animal. 

Social Media:  The Club has an official FB page at www.facebook.com/#!/muskegonrecclub.  Please remember to “LIKE” 
us to keep up to date on events.  The website is www.muskegonrecclub.org.  Please email pictures and event reminders 
you would like posted to the MRC Facebook page to Mike at msdubault@gmail.com.   

TATTLER:    if you change your email, please let us know.  PLEASE PRINT your name, phone number, and email address 
and place in the Tattler box behind the bar or send an email to (tattler@imc-products.com).  If there are any questions, 
we will contact you.  The deadline for including anything in the October 2019 TATTLER is Friday, September 20th 

MRC Hours:  Monday – Friday, 3:00PM to midnight.   Saturday - Sunday, noon to close.   

Hey, Bartender!   DON’T FORGET TO TIP YOUR BARTENDERS.  THEY WORK VERY HARD TO MAKE SURE YOU GET 
SERVED IN A TIMELY MANNER.  Absolutely NO ONE is allowed behind the bar except the bartenders or Board members.  
ALL DAY SUNDAY:  well and domestic beer is $1.75. 

And finally, Kelly’s Corner:   Dear Vegans, if you are trying to save animals, then why are you eating all their food?  
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